Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of

The Property Committee of the Hedon Town Council

Held 

10 October 2019
Present:
Cllr Rommell in the Chair

Councillors:
C Billany, N Black, J Brindley, J Dennis, S Gallant, 
Mrs B Goldspink, B Stockdale, Miss D Storr, D Thompson and G Thurston
Clerk:

Judith Macklin, Town Clerk
1.
Apologies for Absence


Apologies were received from Cllrs:

M Bryan

Resolved:
that apologies were accepted

2.
Confirmation of the Minutes 

The Minutes of the meeting of the Property Committee of the Hedon Town Council held on 12 September 2019 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.  

Resolved:
That the minutes were confirmed as a true record 

An inaccuracy was raised on the Recorded Vote form attached to the Minutes dated 22 August.  The form would be amended and signed off by the Chairman.

3.
Updates on the Minutes

There were no updates.
4.
Declaration of Interests
a
It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.


b
There were no dispensations to be noted.

5.
Watson Park – update on maintenance
It was noted that the autumn maintenance would be carried out within the next week, weather permitting.  
6.
Watson Park – update on application re Land Registry re unregistered land

Members noted that the application that had been lodged with the Land Registry had been returned.  The land being applied for was unregistered land, which was a different application form process.  Members also noted that there was another area of unregistered land between Trent Cottage and the area owned by the Town Council which the Council had maintained for many years.  The forms were more complicated than first thought and Members agreed that legal advice should be taken.
Resolved:
that the Council would apply for both areas of unregistered land as tabled
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Resolved:
that the Town Clerk would contact Rollits Solicitors to complete the application on behalf of the Town Council up to a cost of £800

7.
Heritage Weekend – feedback on inclusion of the Town Hall
The Chairman referred to Mr Porter’s e-mail; feedback was given and the Town Clerk was asked to reply stating the Council’s wish to be involved in the Heritage Weekend next year.

8.
Transfer of Trusteeship/ownership of Elsiegate - update
The Chairman referred to the information from the Charities Commission which had been previously circulated.  It was proving very difficult to obtain relevant information from the Commission; however it did appear that the Trusteeship/ownership had not been officially transferred to the Town Council.  Members agreed that legal help was required in order to complete the transfer and the Town Clerk would contact Rollits Solicitors.  It was also agreed that a formal letter stating the agreement between Hedon Town Council and the Orchard Project Group be completed.
Resolved:
that the Town Clerk engage Rollits Solicitors to complete the transfer of trusteeship of the Hedon Preservation Society to the Town Council and also the transfer of ownership of Elsiegate

9.
To consider next step re lease for Scout Hut

Cllrs Billany, Black, Brindley and Rommell declared pecuniary interests as they were members of the Amy Black Community Centre Committee; they left the room for this item and took no part in the discussion.  Cllr Storr, Deputy Chairman of the Property Committee, took the chair for this item.
The Town Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the Scout Leader to say that the Heads of Terms document was close to being agreed by the Scout Executive Committee and it was hoped that this could be moved on in the near future.  
Resolved:
that the information was noted
10.
To consider proposed changes to Maximum Stay Period – Iveson Car Park
The Chairman referred to the consultation document that had been sent to the three owners of the car park, which had been previously circulated to all Members.  There was a lengthy discussion and Members were supportive of the proposals.
Resolved:
that the Council would reply to the consultation document as follows:

Question 1:
Yes the Council was in favour of reducing the maximum time limit from 3 hours to 2 hours

Question 2:
If progressed, the Council would like 5 disabled car parking spaces on the Town Council owned section of the car park

Question 3:
The Council feels strongly that if there is a reduction in time limits then ERYC Enforcement Officers must enforce parking times and inappropriate parking outside bays and on hatched areas.
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11.
To consider landscaping works in closed churchyard at St Augustine’s Church

Cllrs Goldspink and Thompson declared pecuniary interests as they were members of the PCC and left the room for this item.  
The Chairman noted that the closed churchyard was the responsibility of the Town Council.  Members considered the ‘blind’ quote comparison and awarded the work to be undertaken in the current financial year; using budget heading ‘Memorial Safety’.
Resolved:
that the work was awarded to L & K Warcup in accordance with the specification and quote dated 12 July 2019 for £1190 plus VAT
12.
Correspondence
12.1
To consider letter from Mrs S Downs and draft reply – after discussion it the draft letter (with the addition of ‘other external agencies’ in the paragraph about planning decisions) was approved.
Resolved:
that the reply tabled, subject to the addition stated above, was approved; the Town Clerk was thanked for the action taken

13.
Members’ points of information and items for the agenda
13.1 Update re flat roof over toilets – it was noted that the work was complete and had a twenty year guarantee. 

13.2 Members noted that the Post Office opening date had been put back to 21 November 2019 to allow for staff training.

13.3 ERYC (J Crabb) would like to meet with representatives of the Council to discuss what the Council would like for the gateway treatments for the Inmans Estate (in connection with Local Transport Plan Scheme) – Cllrs Billany, Brindley, Rommell, Storr and Thurston would attend at 11am on Monday 21 October 2019.
13.4 An item ‘Parking in Market Square’ was requested for the next Property Committee agenda.
……………………………………………….

Chairman of Property Committee
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